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November 3,20t7

Ref: 23!284

Her Worship Mayor Barbara Desjardins
Chair
Capital Regional District
PO Box 1000
Victoria BC V8W 256

Dear Chair Desjardins:

Timely adoption of the Capital Regional District's regional growth strategy (RGS) is important for the
rapidly growing and diverse capital region. The RGS will support area local governments and other
stakeholders to work together to achieve goals such as managing growth, making efficient use of
infrastructure,services,andresources,andplanningfortransitoptions. lnthisregard,anRGsplaysa
critical role in promoting human settlement that is socially, economically and environmentally healthy

I am writing to you about the non-binding dispute resolution process for acceptance of the RGS, which
commenced June14,2017. That process, which the former minister directed on March 28,20!7,
pursuant to section a39(2)(a) of the locol Government Áct (the Act), is intended to facilitate acceptance
by all affected local governments of the RGS. lt is my understanding that that process has not
proceeded as expected. ln order to support the timely adoption of the RGS, I am writing, in accordance
with my authority under section s. a39 (3) (b) of the Act, to specify that this non-binding process must
be concluded by November 3O,2017 .

Staff in the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Local Government Division, will continue to be
available for advice and support, and I continue to encourage collaborative and respectful progress
toward acceptance of the RGS by all parties.

Sincerely,

L_
lina Robinson

Minister

Ministry of Municipal Affairs
and Housing

Mailing Address:
PO Box 9056 Stn Prov Govt
victoria Bc v8w 9E2

Phone: 250387-2283
Fax: 250387-43L2

Location:

Room 310
Parliament Buildings
Victoria BC V8V 1X4

Office of the Minister

http ://www.gov. bc.ca/ma h


